September 9, 2009

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: William Carkner, David Fisher, Tony Cooper, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, Chet Tyndall – Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave –Town Clerk.

     Also present: Tammy Hawkins, Aaron Jarvis, Jeff Gilson, Alan Finnegan, Joe & Deb Finnegan, Jim McCall and Mike Crowe.

     Aaron gave the board an update on the sewer project, the EFC financing agreement needs to be updated with the new attorney’s signature and they will have a short term funding available  in October.

     Tammy Hawkins presented the board with a report from the bluegrass festival. The income from the festival was $29,874.81 and the expenses were $22,130.00. The committee is working on applying for a grant for next years festival.

     Tammy reported that there are some broken pieces on the slide at the playground, she is checking on ordering replacement parts. In the Spring she would like to order pea stone for the playground area.

     The Supervisor presented the board with a copy of the monthly report.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to pay the monthly bills. General #292-326 for $8,022.78, Highway #125-134 for $10,203.88, Water #78-86 for $1,744.36, Sewer #37-41 for $1,938.47 and Light District #9 for $890.08 All were in favor.

     Communications: A letter was received from the DOT regarding the posters they plan on installing near the bridge area.

     Chet Tyndall: The highway department is not paving School street this year. The front of the Town Office building has been completed.

      Jeff Gilson reported that he had issued 11 permits. The Belmore property had been closed up and signs put up saying it was condemned.

     Old Business: The Board will have a special meeting on Wednesday, October 30, 2009 at 5:00 pm to discuss a five year plan for the Town.

     Blue Mountain Engineering gave a report on the dam, the concrete has significantly deteriorated in many areas.

     Mike Crowe presented a letter of resignation as the Town Attorney effective September 30, 2009. David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to accept Mike’s letter of resignation. All were in favor.

     The board will get quotes from NCC System and Dow Electric for the annual inspection of the fire systems at the community building and the town office building. They already have one quote from Simplex-Grinnell. Community building - $580 and $639 for the town office.

     New Business: The Supervisor will contact some local attorneys to see if they are interested in working for the Town and see what they would charge for their services.

     The Planning Board is working on amending the local law for outdoor furnaces.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

